

## **Homeland Towers, LLC**

22 Shelter Rock Lane Building C Danbury CT 06810 Phone 203-297-6345 Fax 203-797-1137

June 22, 2016

VIA EMAIL AND UPS

Honorable Robert Stein, Chairman Melanie Bachman, Esq., Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, Connecticut 06051

Re.

Docket 452 – Request for Extension of Time

Homeland Towers, LLC and New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC ("AT&T")

250 Canaan Road, Salisbury, Connecticut

Dear Chairman Stein and Executive Director Bachman:

Please accept this letter from Homeland Towers, LLC and on behalf of New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC ("AT&T") regarding the captioned Facility for which the Siting Council issued a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need in Docket 452 ("Certificate").

Condition 7 of the Decision and Order dated March 5, 2015 required the approved facility to be fully constructed and providing wireless services within eighteen months from the date of the mailing of the Council's Findings of Fact, Opinion, and Decision and Order.

Construction has recently begun at the Site. In keeping with Condition 8 of the Decision and Order, we respectfully request an extension of the Certificate's allowed completion time for an additional eighteen months to March 5, 2018 which would provide the necessary extension for AT&T to make arrangements for the installation of their communication data service to the tower site.

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you, the Council members or staff have any questions regarding the foregoing. Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

Raymond Vergati

Site Development Manager

(203)605-9646 Cell

rv@homelandtowers.us

cc: The Honorable Curtis Rand, First Selectman, Town of Salisbury Manuel Vicente, Homeland Towers, LLC Lucia Chiocchio, Esq., Cuddy & Feder, LLP Christopher B. Fisher, Esq., Cuddy & Feder, LLP Michele Briggs, AT&T



